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Ms. Cindy Wilson-Frias 

Rhode Island Public Utilities Commission 

89 Jefferson Boulevard 

Warwick, RI    02888 

RE: Request for Waiver of NANPA’s Denial of Request for 2000 Numbers in the Westerly 

Rate Center 

 

Dear Ms. Wilson-Frias: 

 

The purpose of this letter is to seek a waiver of NANPA’s (i.e., NeuStar) decision to deny AT&T’s request for 

2000 numbers to permit AT&T to provide service to Yale New Haven Health. In submitting this waiver 

request to the Rhode Island Public Utilities Commission (“Commission”), AT&T notes that when NeuStar 

denies the release of necessary numbers, a carrier may appeal to the Commission for relief. Because the 

customer is anxious to receive these numbers, AT&T respectfully requests that the Commission address this 

waiver request as soon as possible. 

 

Yale New Haven Health recently acquired the Westerly facility at 25 Wells Street from L&M Healthcare. 

They are implementing the AT&T IPFlex technology. 

 

On April 27, 2018, AT&T submitted a Central Office Code (NXX) Assignment Request (Part 1A) to 

NeuStar, requesting 2 blocks to meet the Customer’s needs. The Company has an adequate supply of 

numbers, but they are not in blocks 1 and 4. The Pooling Administration System (PAS) generated an error 

message on the grounds of our NOT meeting the rate center based months-to-exhaust (MTE) threshold of 

6 months AND the utilization threshold of 75%. AT&T’s MTE is 7.8 months and utilization is 49.3%. 

The denial was based upon AT&T not meeting both thresholds. A copy of the denial is attached.  

 

By way of this letter, AT&T requests that the Commission overturn NeuStar's decision and order that 

2000 numbers be assigned to AT&T in the Westerly rate center to serve Yale New Haven Health. The 

Commission has the authority to take such action pursuant to the FCC’s Numbering Resource 

Optimization (“NRO”) Third Report and Order and Second Order of Reconsideration (FCC 01-362), 

released December 28, 2001, in CC Docket NO. 96-98 and CC Docket No. 99-200 (“Third NRO Order”). 

 

  

     Respectfully submitted,  

        
 

      Cheryl Hamill 
























